Six persons intercepted near Gruškovje and returned to Croatia 

At about 16:05 on 18 September 2015, officers of the Podlehnik police station intercepted six persons, presumably Syrians, at the green border near the Gruškovje border crossing point. 
All six persons have been returned to the Croatian police in an informal procedure. 
